














 

June 19, 2025 

To Whom It May Concern, 

I am writing to request a variance on behalf of the Eugene V. Young Jr. Trust, for which 
I, Julia Mann, serve as the Successor Trustee. The request is to add a single-level deck 
to the waterfront side of the home at 918 Bayfront Avenue, North Beach, MD 20714. 
The proposed deck will extend 15 feet from the front of the house and span 21 feet in 
length. It will be approximately 3 feet above ground level. Detailed specifications are 
included in the Administrative Site Plan submitted with this variance request on June 18, 
2025. 

The current home has a small landing with steps to grade off the door.  Additionally, the 
current property line is out from the house toward the waterfront.  There is over 100+ 
additional feet of land from the property line to the waterfront.  The current setback 
requirement of 25 feet restricts the construction of any deck on the front of the property, 
thus necessitating this variance request. 

The property has been in our family for many years during which time numerous 
neighbors along Bay Front Avenue have constructed decks similar to the one we 
propose. Notably, the two closest properties to the north and the two closest properties 
to the south of 918 Bay Front Avenue each have similar sized decks as the one I am 
requesting permission to build.  Those properties have the same property line 
restrictions as my property, but they have all been able to have decks built throughout 
the years.  Adding a deck will allow the 918 Bay Front Ave property to fit in aesthetically 
with the character of the neighborhood.  Further, having a modest deck on the front of 
the home would allow us to enjoy having a waterfront property.  Importantly, the 
proposed deck would not obstruct neighbors line of sight or negatively impact the 
surroundings of neighboring properties. 

Should you have any questions, please contact Gil Clark or me. 

Respectfully,  

Julia Mann  

 












